

April 16, 2018

Robert W. Groves
Vice President for Advancement
Michigan State University

Dear Bob,

After a week in Florida with my family and some deep soul searching with Colleen, I've decided it's time to leave East Lansing, returning to the private sector in Jacksonville.



University Advancement

MSU Alumni Association

Scott Westerman Associate Vice President for Alumni Relations Executive Director, Alumni Association

Spartan Way 535 Chestnut Road Room 300 East Lansing, MI 48824

517-432-1690 Fax: 517-355-5265 Email: wsw@msu.edu alumni.msu.edu advancement.msu.edu I have thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to work with you and the Advancement team to help create one of the most effective and admired alumni operations in the business and submit this resignation with some degree of regret that I won't be able to continue the adventure. I leave you with an extraordinary, dedicated team that can continue to execute our strategy with excellence.

Although I have not yet secured a situation, I've determined that it's time to prioritize family and would like to begin my next chapter as soon as practicable. I can wrap up my current projects and present you with an updated status report by April 30. I am happy to assist in whatever transition activities you may request.

With the deepest gratitude for the honor of serving our great institution and for the friendships I know will continue to endure, I remain

Sincerely yours,

W. Scott Westerman
Associate Vice President for Alumni Relations
Executive Director – MSU Alumni Association

MSU is an affirmative-action, equal-opportunity employer.